Minutes of Local 1407

General Membership Meeting 

Annual Holiday Party

December 9, 2002
Call to Order: President Uddin commenced the meeting at 6:15 P.M. A quorum is present. This meeting is official.

Adjournment of the Meeting: The motion to adjourn the meeting immediately and get on to the Holiday Party was severally made, severally seconded and passed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.

The Annual Local 1407 Holiday Party then commenced.

President Maf Misbah Uddin introduced the officers of Local 1407: Vice President Jed Matalon, Treasurer Raymond Sourial, and Secretary Orlana McKenzie.

President Uddin then thanked the Holiday Party Committee members: Sharon Steadman, Vijay Kohli, Verena Richards, Jennifer White, David Low, Stanley Purdie, Mitzie Finley, Brenda Bradford, Evelyn Louis-Jacques, Vijay Bhatia, Yosry Aly, Enrique Oppenheimer, Margaret Mui, Nadia Sourial, Nader Francis, Earl Harewood, Orlana McKenzie, Raymond Sourial, and Jed Matalon for all their hard work in arranging this event. The President then briefly discussed the state of collective bargaining negotiations. He concluded by wishing everyone a warm and Happy Holiday Season and a Happy, Prosperous New Year.

President Uddin then introduced Lillian Roberts, the Executive Director of DC 37, who then spoke. She discussed the union’s strategies for dealing with the City’s fiscal crisis. She urged all the members to unite behind the local President and her in showing city management the union’s strength and determination in solving this current situation to the mutual benefit of everyone involved. She left the stage to a standing ovation.

Over 250 members, a record for the local, enjoyed delicious regular, Kosher, Chinese, and Indian food. All who attended got a gift pen and a document case. There was lively music and plenty of dancing. Coffee and dessert were then served.

The party ended at approximately 9:00 P.M. Everyone agreed that the annual Holiday Party was a arousing success.
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